Finance Committee Minutes for

Wednesday, April 25, 2007

Room 5 

Present:  Mr. Wolpin, Mr. Mastascusa, Mr. Kelliher, Mr. Jones, Sr., Mr. Westervelt, 
Ms. Hurlbut and Mr. Johnson 
Absent:  Mr. Hoadley Mr. Casazza
Guests:  Mr. Balukonis, Town Administrator
Chair called the meeting to order at 7:35 PM 

Two Request Fund Transfers were received from the Town Clerk’s office one for $5,400 for unexpected costs for a special election if called for after the 4/30 Town Meeting and one for $5,050 for unforeseen special election costs.

MS. HURLBUT MOVED TO APPROVE THE REQUEST FUND TRANSFER FOR $5,050 TO THE TOWN CLERK’S BUDGET FOR SPECIAL ELECTIONS.  MR. WOLPIN SECONDED THE MOTION.  VOTED:  UNANIMOUS.

Mr. Balukonis reported on the $153,700 more needed than assessed for the Vocational School.  There was a discussion whether to add the additional amount needed into the override request or hold off until Fall.  The amount now proposed for the override is $1,371.582.  Mr. Balukonis went over the override amounts and where they would be plugged in.

There was a discussion of how to bring forth the budgets to Town Meeting since the Board of Selectmen and FinCom budgets differ.

Mr. Kelliher stated that he doesn’t think it’s fair to take $100,000 out of the General Government Budget, but he conceded that things are confusing enough and he would be willing to go in the Board of Selectmen with a united front.  Mr. Wolpin feels that the BOS should have discussed the issues more with the Finance Committee in order to have a united front.

MR. KELLIHER MOVED TO SUPPORT THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S AVAILABLE FUNDS BUDGET THE TOTAL COSTS OF 48,241,632 INCLUDING THE “OVERRIDE AMOUNT” COLUMN TO BE PRINTED IN THE HANDOUT TO BE DISTRIBUTED AT TOWN MEETING,.  MR. WOLPIN SECONDED THE MOTION.  VOTED:  6-1, MR. JONES, SR., AGAINST.
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There was a consensus of the Finance Committee to support the Board of Selectmen if they choose to put the Northeast Regional Metropolitan Vocational overage within the override.

Mr. Balukonis said that after taking pensions and benefits out some small capital items there would be $41,617 left in free cash.

Members discussed where the $41,617 should go.  Members were in favor of a thermal imaging machine and if nothing else comes up, the rest would go to the Stabilization Fund.

Mr. Balukonis mentioned some future considerations such as flexibility within appropriations and putting money in the Stabilization Fund.

Mr. Jones, Sr., passed around a sheet showing the 5% and 2% interest rate scenario for the sewer costs and explained the proposal.  He said that the Chair of the Waste Water Committee will ask the Board of Selectmen if they want to bring the proposal at the Fall Town Meeting or in April.  The Waste Water Committee will be asked to come to the May 15th meeting.
MS. HURLBUT MOVED TO ADJOURN, SECONDED BY MR. KELLIHER.  VOTED:  UNANIMOUSLY.
The meeting adjourned at 10:15 PM.  The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 30, 2007, at 6:00 PM in the High School Guidance Room, prior to the continuance of Town Meeting.

Approved _______________________   Dated _____________
